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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, May 5, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of JSDC Law Offices; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.  

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers of the Hanover Evening Sun stated that she was recording the meeting.

Stephanie A. Egger stated that we would like to welcome State Rep. Will Tallman to the meeting this evening.  Rep. Tallman presented the Township with a new American Flag.  Stephanie A. Egger thanked Rep. Tallman for this welcomed gift.  Rep. Tallman answered a few questions and made a statement concerning the state budget.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie Egger asked the Supervisors if they reviewed the minutes from the 4/7/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.    

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None

OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that we continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA.  Items may be brought to the Township building. 

2.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that all the donations made towards the Hometown Heroes donation drive were delivered to the PSATS Office on May 11th.  We want to thank all the residents for their donations and support.  Stephanie A. Egger told the residents about the two troop representatives that visited the PSATS Conference and informed the members of how appreciative they were for the gifts.  Thank you.

3.  Stephanie A. Egger reminded the residents that we still collect glossy paper magazines, etc. for Ronald McDonalds House. 
4.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we need to move forward with the Building Addition project.  She would like to suggest that a committee be formed to assist in the design of the addition.  Stephanie A. Egger would like to ask residents in our township, with construction or design experience, to be on the committee.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that he thinks this is a good idea.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to form the committee.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.  

Stephanie A. Egger then made a motion to appoint Mel Lebo as the chairman of this committee.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger presented the stats for the State Police for the months of March and April 2014.  

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that no representative was present and no report was received. 

3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that no representative was present and no report was received. 

4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   No representative was present and no report was received.

5.  Opening of Road Bids:  Bid is for Seal & Chip Road Work 

Stephanie A. Egger stated that the bid is for work to be done on Green Ridge Rd., 700 Rd., Cedar Rd., and The Spangler Rd.   Stephanie A. Egger stated that only one bid was received.  Bid was from Hammaker East, Ltd.   Bid is requesting 63,360 sq yds of materials; bid was $1.097/unit = $69,505.92.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney checked the documents and stated that all appears to be in order.  Ron L. Weidner stated that the total seems to be approximately what they had estimated.   After discussion, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to accept and award the bid to Hammaker East, Ltd.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  The secretary will notify the bidder.
6.  Opening of Stone Bids.

Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received two bids.  The bids were opened as follows:
Vulcan Materials = $19,525.00 & $25,752.50 delivered.  York Building Products = $15,887.50 & $23,642.50 delivered.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney looked at the documents for both bids.  Vulcan was in order.  York Bldg. was missing the Bond and the Proof of Insurance.  After discussion, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to award the bid to York Bldg. Products contingent upon receiving the missing documents.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  The secretary will notify York Bldg. Products.

7.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received notices from Comcast Cable stating that Comcast is making changes to the Latino Channels; they will now be rebranded to MultiLatino.  The new MultiLatino Packages and changes are posted on the bulletin board.  In addition:  Comcast will be dropping Channel 1116 Bloomberg HD from the Digital Starter level.  This is also on the bulletin board.

8.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a Tire Collection Event will be held on Saturday, May 24, 2014 from 8:00 AM to 1:00 PM; the Adams County Agricultural & Natural Resources Center, 670 Old Harrisburg Road, Gettysburg - will collect tires from residents at a cost of $1.00 per tire.  Advance registration is required.  Please see flyer on the bulletin board and on the table.

9.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a letter of Resignation from Art Stabler.  Mr. Stabler is resigning from the Zoning Hearing Board.  We appreciate and thank him for the service he has given to the Zoning Hearing Board.  The township will be looking for a volunteer to fill this vacancy.  If you are interested in serving, please let us know.

10.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a letter from DCED concerning a Historic Preservation Tax Credit Program.  DCED will be accepting applications from all classes of individuals, businesses, and corporate taxpayers for tax credit.  The tax credit is for the rehabilitation of a qualified historic structure.  A flyer is posted on the bulletin board and on the table.

11.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a certified letter from Mr. Chuck Harman concerning his sewer issues.  Our SEO, Tim Wargo, has confirmed that he is having issues with his septic.  Mr. Harman wants the township to provide and pay for sewer hookup to his property.  Chad Clabaugh, our Engineer, provided cost estimate received from Jack Powell.  Mr. Powell was hired by Mr. Harman.  The cost for installation of the sewer line to the Harman property would be an estimated $46,156.00.  Chad Clabaugh stated that the township is only responsible for governing the sewer for the township not for individual properties.  Our Act 537 says the costs are at the property owner’s expense.  After further discussion, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to have our Solicitor, working with Chad Clabaugh, send a letter to Mr. Harman stating our decision.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

12.  Stephanie A. Egger told the residents that the entire township staff, as well as three committee members, received CPR Training from the Red Cross on April 28th.  All participants received certification cards.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if there was any further business to be brought before the Board.  There was no response.
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  New Oxford Dollar General Plan:  Michael Swank from Steckbeck Engineering and Dan Thornton from TRG, Inc. were present to represent the proposed New Oxford Dollar General Store Plan.  The issue being discussed is a left-hand turning lane from Rt. 94 N into the Dollar General side road.  Mr. Thornton stated that in his opinion, the left turn lane is not warranted.  Chad Clabaugh presented a letter he had sent to Steckbeck concerning this matter.  Chad Clabaugh stated, “Even though the volume warrants for a northbound left turn lane are met, a northbound left turn lane is not justified since the amount of left turn movements is insignificant and not anticipated to impact the general motorist.  Therefore, it is not recommended that a northbound left turn lane be constructed on S.R. 0094 as part of the proposed Dollar General Store.  When the remaining undeveloped area is proposed to be developed, the left turn lane analysis should be revisited to determine if a left turn lane is warranted and justified.”  
Ron L. Weidner and Chad Clabaugh both stated that they recommend that a note be added to the plan and/or a developer’s agreement be drafted which would require the owner of the proposed Dollar General Lot, and any additional lot on the parent tract, to collectively burden the expense of installing a turning lane if and when it would become warranted. 

A letter needs to be sent to PennDot on behalf of the Board of Supervisors stating that they agree on this decision.  Ron L. Weidner Made a motion to have Chad Clabaugh send a letter to PennDot and to require that a note be added to the plan stating all of the above.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

2.  Nell’s East Berlin Shurfine Proposed Vehicle Fuel Dispensing Facility:  Robert Sharrah from Sharrah Design Group and Doug Kassay of Keystone Petroleum Equipment were present to represent the Shurfine project.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Board has received a letter of recommendation from the Planning Commission to approve this plan with conditions.  Chad Clabaugh went over the letter stating that all of the Planning Commission and CS Davidson conditions have been met.  Doug Kassay asked when the plan could be signed and filed at the courthouse.  It was decided that all necessary signatures would be added and the plan can be recorded on Wednesday, May 7th.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to sign the plan and record as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC)   Stephanie A. Egger stated that nothing has been received from EBACC to report.
2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – Kevin Moul was not present, they did not have a meeting this month.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Virginia Zickafoose asked Stephanie A. Egger to read the letter of recommendation for TPW Design Studios to be awarded the Rails to Trails project.  Virginia Zickafoose stated that notice has been received from the Dept. of Conservation & Natural Resources (DCNR) that they approved the Parks & Recreations Committee selection for the Feasibility Study of the Rails to Trails project.  Virginia Zickafoose asked that the Solicitor send a letter to the Township that he has reviewed the Bid and Contract and find them to be in order.  
Ron L. Weidner made a motion to award the Feasibility Study to TPW Design Studios the bid.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote. The secretary will draft a letter to send to TPW Design Studios.

4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master, stated that the road crew has been working on repairs to potholes.  They have been using the new mower and have been helping with mowing at Oxford Twp.  They have been picking up quite a bit of trash.  Virginia Zickafoose commented on the problems with rain run-off on Old Mill Road.  Ron L. Weidner addressed this issue.  
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that the last meeting was very short.  They went over the Treasurer’s report and then had a legislative meeting with Rep Tallman, Senator Alloway and others.   

6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that all seems to be running well.  Ron L. Weidner spoke about pump and flushing contracts that the Authority is dealing with at this time.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that the Township is in good financial shape.  
8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that they are still waiting for the financing.
Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh from C.S. Davidson presented his report to the Board.  He informed the Board that he spoke to Dale Gettel about issues at Pine Run. Chad Clabaugh will continue to stay informed on any Pine Run issues.  
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney from the firm of JSDC Law Offices presented his report to the Board.  Ronald Tomasko went over some of the upcoming court dates; and he continues to work on municipal liens.
Zoning Officer’s Report – Stephanie A. Egger presented the report received from Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services.  Statistics were read.
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:

Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the May 2014 bills to be approved for:  General Fund and Route 94 Sewer.   Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None

SUPERVISORS COMMENTS

Ron:  The Township became parents over the weekend; the Killdeers nesting in the parking lot were born.  As Jay Livingston stated, we continue to work on the roads.  Thank you for coming.  
Tim:   Glad to see everyone.  He asked that everyone watch for agricultural equipment/vehicles on the roads.  
Stephanie: Thanked everyone for attending.  Don’t forget that May 20th is Election Day and on May 26th the office will be closed in observance of Memorial Day.   We will begin using Comcast service on May 12th.
Stephanie A. Egger made the following Meeting Announcements:

Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, May 13th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, May 20th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, May 19th @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, June 2nd @ 7:00 pm

Adjournment

Having nothing further to discuss, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 pm.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Minutes taken and transcribed by
_____________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan

Secretary Hamilton Township
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